
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

October 25, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by President Fontenot and followed with the Prayer and 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

A motion was made by Fran Bihm to accept minutes as circulated and motion was seconded by 

Abby Guidry and carried. 

President Fontenot reported that Nick Simoneaux, Asst District Governor asked to meet with 

him and the presidents of the Rotary Clubs from Jennings and Crowley to find out what the 

clubs are planning for this year. 

Gary Lacomb, District Governor called President Fontenot for the head count on the donation 

from our club for his half-marathon.  He reported the number was 26 members. 

Natasha Domalgaski received a call from District Governor asking for ideas and help on a 

project that could be done by attendees at the District 6200 Assembly in January. 

Jared Lawless stated that Rayne is now named as Cultural District in Louisiana.  There are grants 

that are available to apply for playground equipment. 

Cynthia Oliver suggested that we maybe change the delivery of our Josh the Otter project to 

reach all children in the area by holding the presentation in a public event. 

Fran Bihm thanked everyone that participated in the Public Forum bar b que burger.  Cheryl 

Rivette reported that we made $80.00. 

Natasha Domalgaski reported that the boxes are being weighed and measured to ship out. 

Nick Simoneaux mentioned that the Crowley Rotary Club will be packaging meals.  They are 

asking for volunteers. 

Cynthia Oliver gave a report on the meeting of the Communication Committee that was held 

last Thursday. 

Nick Simoneaux reminded the Club that we have to report in December to Rotary International 

our elected officers. 

Frog Festival is in May, 2019 and Cynthia Oliver went over the sponsorship for the event and is 

asking our club to help. 

Steve Bandy made a motion to adjourn.  Motion was seconded by Kyle Broussard and carried. 

 



  

   

 

 

 


